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ARKANSAS SENATE 
92nd General Assembly - Regular Session, 2019 

 Amendment Form   
JBC 04/03/19 (1) 

______________________________________________________________________ 

Subtitle of Senate Bill No. 102  

AN ACT FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES - DIVISION OF AGING, ADULT, AND 

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH SERVICES APPROPRIATION FOR THE 2019-2020 FISCAL YEAR. 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Amendment No. 4 to Senate Bill 102 

 

Amend Senate Bill No. 102 as engrossed, S3/27/19 (version: 03/27/2019 03:22:33 PM) 
 
On page 19, immediately following SECTION 28, insert the following: 
 
"    SECTION 29. SPECIAL LANGUAGE. NOT TO BE INCORPORATED INTO THE 
ARKANSAS CODE NOR PUBLISHED SEPARATELY AS SPECIAL, LOCAL AND TEMPORARY LAW. 
CARRY FORWARD OF UNOBLIGATED GENERAL REVENUE FUNDS FOR SENIOR CITIZEN 
CENTERS. (a) On June 30, 2019, or as soon as is practicable to determine 
funds available as authorized in this Section, and each fiscal year 
thereafter the Chief Fiscal Officer of the State shall cause to be 
transferred on his or her books and those of the State Treasurer and Auditor 
of State the balance of unobligated general revenue funds, excluding funds 
carried forward for other purposes, remaining in the Fund or Fund Accounts 
and the corresponding paying account as determined by the Chief Fiscal 
Officer of the State, as set out in subsection (b) herein, to the Department 
of Human Services - Division of Aging, Adult, and Behavioral Health Services 
paying account to be used exclusively for the disbursement of funds for 
Senior Citizen Centers in the amount of recouped and recovered general 
revenue not to exceed five hundred thousand dollars ($500,000).   
  (b) Any unobligated general revenue, excluding funds carried forward for 
other purposes, remaining in the following Fund or Fund Accounts and the 
corresponding paying accounts at the end of the Fiscal Year that would 
normally be transferred into the General Revenue Allotment Reserve Fund as 
recouped or recovered General Revenue shall be transferred as authorized in 
subsection (a) herein: 
     (1) Department of Human Services Administration Fund Account; 
     (2) Children and Family Services Fund Account;  
     (3) Child Care and Early Childhood Education Fund Account;   
     (4) Youth Services Fund Account;  
     (5) Developmental Disabilities Services Fund Account; 
     (6) Medical Services Fund Account;  
     (7) Behavioral Health Services Fund Account;  
     (8) State Services for the Blind Fund Account;  
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     (9) County Operations Fund Account; and  
     (10) Provider Services and Quality Assurance Fund Account.  
  (c)(1) Any general revenue recouped or recovered as authorized in 
subsections (a) and (b) herein shall be carried forward to the following 
fiscal year for Senior Citizen Centers and shall be distributed in the same 
manner as the funding formula requirements set out in the federal Older 
Americans Act funding law.  
      (2) The additional funding provided by this provision shall supplement 
and not supplant any monies currently funding services for Senior Citizen 
Centers.  
   (d) Should additional funding provided for in subsections (a) and (b) 
herein be insufficient to provide for the full five hundred thousand dollars 
($500,000) authorized, the increases shall be provided to the extent that 
general revenue is recouped and carried forward.  
   (e)(1) The Department of Human Services shall provide a written report to 
the Department of Finance and Administration Budget Office, the Arkansas 
Legislative Council or Joint Budget Committee the total amount of general 
revenue carried forward and distributed as set forth in this section no later 
than thirty (30) days prior to the time the Department presents its budget 
request to the Legislative Council or Joint Budget Committee. 
      (2) The Department of Finance and Administration shall include all 
information obtained in subsection (e)(1) herein in the budget manual 
submitted to the Arkansas Legislative Council or Joint Budget Committee for 
the Department.“ 
 
AND 
 
On page 19, delete SECTION 31 in its entirety and insert the following:  
 
" SECTION 31. EMERGENCY CLAUSE. It is found and determined by the General 
Assembly, that the Constitution of the State of Arkansas prohibits the 
appropriation of funds for more than a one (1) year period; that the 
effectiveness of this Act on July 1, 2019 is essential to the operation of 
the agency for which the appropriations in this Act are provided; with the 
exception that Sections 23 and 29 in this Act shall be in full force and 
effect from and after the date of its passage and approval, and that in the 
event of an extension of the legislative session, the delay in the effective 
date of this Act beyond July 1, 2019, with the exception that Sections 23 and 
29 in this Act shall be in full force and effect from and after the date of 
its passage and approval, could work irreparable harm upon the proper 
administration and provision of essential governmental programs. Therefore, 
an emergency is hereby declared to exist and this Act being necessary for the 
immediate preservation of the public peace, health and safety shall be in 
full force and effect from and after July 1, 2019; with the exception that 
Sections 23 and 29 in this Act shall be in full force and effect from and 
after the date of its passage and approval." 
 
AND 
 
Appropriately renumber the SECTIONS of the bill. 
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The Amendment was read the first time, rules suspended and read the second time and  _______________________ 

By: Joint Budget Committee 

By: Senator Maloch 
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